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RELEASE OF OFFICIAL MALACCA AND SINGAPORE STRAITS 

ELECTRONIC NAVIGATIONAL CHARTS (MSS ENC) 
 
Dear  Hydrographer, 
 
We have been informed by the Executive Director of the Japan Hydrographic Association (JHA), Dr. 
Hideo Nishida, that a decision has been reached by the Hydrographic Offices of Indonesia, Malaysia 
and Singapore, together with the Japan Hydrographic Association, for the commercial release of the 
official Malacca and Singapore Straits Electronic Navigational Charts (MSS ENC) on 26 December 
2005. 
 
This is a very positive development in the Straits of Malacca and Singapore which form the main 
seaway connecting the Indian Ocean, via the Andaman Sea, to the South China Sea. The Straits of 
Malacca and Singapore are vital to the economic development and trade for the three littoral States, 
but also to many other countries whose vessels pass through them. Oil tankers, bulk carriers and 
general cargo ships carrying oil and manufactured commodities from Europe and Asia pass through 
the Straits. It is certain that the use of the ENCs with ECDIS will increase the safety of navigation and 
the protection of the marine environment in this sensitive area for international navigation. 
 
The Hydrographic Department of the Maritime and Port Authority of Singapore will be the 
coordinator for four years to maintain and update the MCC ENCs, while the ENCs will be sold to the 
public by the Hydrographic Offices of Indonesia, Malaysia and Singapore and the JHA through their 
appointed distributors and sales agents. 
 
The Bureau will present a paper at the next IMO MSC Meeting to inform its Member States, the 
International  Chamber of Shipping, INTERTANKO and others on this development. 
 
We attach, for your information, the letter addressed to the President of the Directing Committee by 
Dr. Hideo Nishida, Executive Director of the JHA, and the Joint Press Release issued by the 
Hydrographic Offices of Indonesia, Malaysia, Singapore and JHA, announcing the commercial release 
of the official MCC ENCs  
 

On behalf of the Directing Committee 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Vice Admiral Alexandros MARATOS 

President 
 

Encls: - Letter from JHA dated 19 December 2005 and Joint Press Release. 

 










